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RHODIA DECLARES FORCE MAJEURE  

ON ITS HMDA AND DOWNSTREAM PRODUCTS 
 
 
 

Paris - February, 4, 2011 ----- Rhodia Polyamide Materials continues to be 
affected by a severe disruption of raw materials procurement due to navigation 
limitations further to the accident involving a river barge on the Rhine which 
occurred on January 13, 2011. This, combined with a supply shortage following an 
equipment breakdown on the ADN production facility in Chalampe (France), leads 
Rhodia to declare today Force Majeure on its HMDA and downstream products. 
  
Resumption of normal Polyamide production is expected by the beginning of 
March 2011. 
  
The overall impact on the Group's EBITDA is estimated at around €(25)M. This 
will be for the most part recorded in the current quarter.  
  
Rhodia is investigating all possible alternatives to mitigate the impact caused to its 
customers. 
  
  
Rhodia is an international chemical company resolutely committed to sustainable 
development. As a leader in its businesses, the Group aims to improve its customers’ 
performance through the pursuit of operational excellence and its ability to innovate. 
Rhodia is the partner of major players in the automotive, electronics, flavors and 
fragrances, health, personal and home care markets, consumer goods and industrial 
markets. The Group employs around 13,600 people worldwide and generated sales of 
€4.03 billion in 2009. Rhodia is listed on Euronext Paris.  
 

For more information, please visit our website: www.rhodia.com  
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